
<Attachment> 

May 24, 2021

Announcement:

Contribution of Essays to the Journal Foreign Relations

Dear renowned scholars and professors in international relations, 

Foreign Relations is an academic & policy journal published by the Korean 

Council on Foreign Relations, a public non-profit organization whose 

members are mainly former Korean diplomats. We are currently looking for 

the contribution of essays by the renowned scholars (including graduate 

students) in international politics for this year's issue of Foreign Relations, 

which is planned to be published in November.

Subject of the essay can be chosen freely by the authors in regional politics, 

international relations, foreign policy & security areas. The author can decide 

the exact title of the essay and express personal view on the subject freely. 

Your proposal (Title, gist of the essay & contents, 2-3 pages) should be sent 

to the editorial office of the journal (e-mail: editorial@kcfr.or.kr) by June 30. 

The length of the essay can be anywhere between 5,000-6,000 words with or 

without annotations and references, if needed. For the style of the essay, 

though not strict, you can consult the rules of the Korean Journal of 

International Studies. Your essay will be reviewed by the editorial board for 

final approval and will be published in Foreign Relations issue (Vol 21. No.1) 

of this year. Your published article will be paid in accordance to our 

editorial board's regulations.

For your information, the journal Foreign Relations has been published 

quarterly in Korean (외교), and annually in English for the last 34 years. 

More than 1,000 copies, including on-line copies, are distributed to the 

Korean government agencies, parliamentarians, universities, libraries, 



international organizations, and overseas Korean mission and foreign 

Embassies. Major articles and essays of the journal are concentrated on the 

analyses of international issues, foreign policies & diplomatic issues 

surrounding the Korean Peninsula and East Asia. Major contributors of the 

journal are senior scholars, professors and diplomats in Korea. 

We welcome your valuable contribution (through your essay) to the journal 

this year. If you have any questions and suggestions regarding your 

contribution to the article, please feel free to contact to the editorial office. 

Warmest Regards,

Editorial Board of Foreign Relations

Korean Council on Foreign Relations 

(Email: editorial@kcfr.or.kr / ☏ 02-585-6475 / www.kcfr.or.kr)


